










P.O. Box 270 
Hartford, CT 06141-0270 

 
 

May 12, 2016 
 
Mr. Don Guzzetta 
Site Manager, Connecticut Jets 
Devon Power Station 
734 Naugatuck Ave 
Milford, CT  06461 
 
Re: Devon Control Enclosure Modification Project – 700 Naugatuck Ave, Milford, CT 
 
Dear Mr. Guezzetta: 
 
The Connecticut Light and Power Company doing business as Eversource Energy (Eversource) has previously 
corresponded with you regarding the proposed modifications to the Devon Substation control enclosures located at 
700 Naugatuck Ave, Milford on property owned by NRG Energy subject to Eversource Energy easement rights.  Since 
you are the representative of the property owner of record, Eversource is providing written notice of its planned 
filing of a Notice of Exemption with the Connecticut Siting Council (Council) in early May 2016 related to the 
proposed modifications to the Devon Substation control enclosures. 

The proposed modifications would include the relocation of existing equipment into two control houses that are in a 
secure area of the Eversource easement property. The control enclosures will be expanded to accommodate the 
equipment as follows:  

• Extend control enclosures #1 on the west side of substation by approximately 22 feet wide by 48 feet long.  
Height of this control enclosure will remain the same (14 feet).   

• Extend control enclosure #2 on the south side of the substation by approximately 22 feet wide by 48 feet long.  
Height of this control enclosure will remain the same (14 feet).  

For more information about this project work, please call the Transmission Information Line at 800-793-2202 or 
email TransmissionInfo@eversource.com 
 
If the notification of exempt modification is accepted by the CSC, work at the Devon Substation is planned to begin 
in June 2016 and construction is to be completed in the fourth quarter of 2016.  
 
If you would like to send comments or concerns regarding Eversource’s Exempt Modification to the CSC, please send 
an e-mail to siting.council@ct.gov or a letter to the following address:  
 

Melanie Bachman, Acting Executive Director 
Connecticut Siting Council 

Ten Franklin Square 
New Britain, CT 06051 

 
Sincerely, 
Branden 
Branden Reid 
Project Manager 
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